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Investment Funds The Board received the Investments Funds Report dated May 31, 2016. 
Reporl 

BUSINESS ITEMS 

Lien & 
Foreclosure 
Policy and 
Procedure 
Modification 

Resolution 
No. 395-16 

District's 
Investment 
Portfolio 

/LA between 
Snohomish 
County and the 
District: Mural 
On Paine Field 
Reservoir 

Finance Manager Parks presented this item noting that in preparation of 
discussion on changing the Eastside billing cycle to the Westside cycle, 
wording in the current lien and foreclosure policy as it relates to timing when 
late fees were actually assessed did not match actual current and past 
practices. Parks said the proposed change to the lien and foreclosure policy 
addresses this discrepancy. Parks also noted that a few other updates were 
made to clarify the current billing practices. 

Motion by Commissioner Johnson, second by Commissioner McGrath to 
adopt Resolution No. 395-16, adopting lien and foreclosure policy and 
procedures. The motion passed unanimously. 

Finance Manager Parks introduced the item. Parks noted that the District is 
currently looking at investments outside of the state pool and is in the 
process of selecting a broker for mid to longer term investments. Parks also 
noted that Opus Bank had visited the District and she anticipated moving 
some reserves into an Opus money market account. 

General discussion occurred. 

General Manager Voetberg introduced this item noting that this item had 
been discussed at previously Board meetings. Mr. Voetberg informed the 
Board that the Snohomish County Airport has elected to proceed with 
paying for a mural on the Paine Field Reservoir, prompting the need for an 
lnterlocal Services Agreement (I LA) between the two parties. Attorney 
Milne and the County's Attorney prepared the agreement and staff 
recommends approval of the lnterlocal Services Agreement. 

General discussion occurred about maintenance of the mural during the 
term of the I LA. Engineer Delfel note the life span of the mural is 15 to 20 
years and given the reservoir's location on the airport, minimal if any 
maintenance will be required . 

After further discussion Mr. Voetberg asked the Board to approve the 
agreement with a change to Section 5 clarifying maintenance will not include 
repainting the mural due to normal fading . 

Motion by Commissioner McGrath, second by Commissioner Johnson to 
approve the lnterlocal Services Agreement for Placement of Aircraft 
Graphics on the MWWD Water Tower on Paine Field Airport and authorize 
the General Manager to execute the Agreement on behalf of the District. 
The motion passed unanimously. 
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Big Gulch Creek 
Stabilization 
Predesign Report 

Other Business 

ADDITIONAL 
REPORTS 

Management 

General Manager Voetberg introduced this item. Mr. Voetberg reported that 
an increase in hillside erosion between the bridge and the WWTF entrance 
gate prompted staff to request Gray & Osborne to investigate this erosion to 
determine if it was impacting the stability of the access road . Mr. Voetberg 
introduced Engineer Barry Baker from Gray and Osborne who briefly 
discussed his findings. Mr. Baker reported that it was his opinion that while 
surface erosion is occurring, this particular type of erosion is not associated 
with movement of the hillside thus not impacting the access road's 
underlying stability. Baker noted that given the soil makeup of this area, he 
recommends the District keep a close watch for significant movement 
including an annual survey of the area to better quantify actual changes in 
the hillside. Mr. Baker also discussed erosion stability solutions and costs in 
preparation of future improvements should they become necessary. 

None. 

General Manager's Report 
General Manager, Jim Voetberg reported that the District received award 
material for achieving the WeiiCity designation. Mr. Voetberg also noted that 
per the email included in the Board packet, AWC plans to keep the WeiiCity 
title for the immediate future. 

Mr. Voetberg reported that the Water Use Efficiency Annual Performance 
Report for 2015 was included in the Board packet, showing the District is 
compliant with a very low leakage percentage. Mr. Voetberg attributed the 
low leakage percentage to a well maintained system by District staff. 

Mr. Voetberg noted that Brandon Henson recently completed his associate 
degree in computer information systems and he had wrote a letter thanking 
the Board for allowing him this opportunity. 

Mr. Voetberg also noted the project update report is included for Board 
review. 

Capital Projects Status Report 
The Board received the Capital Projects Report. 

Discharge Monitoring Report 
The Board received the Discharge Monitoring Report. 

Water Consumption Report 
The Board received the Water Consumption Report. 

Verbal Reports 
Finance Manager, Parks reported that she had looked over the past due 
aging report from the previous meeting and said the report was accurate. 
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Parks noted some of the smaller outstanding amounts in the 90 day and 
older column were due to how payments were allocated against past due 
accounts. 

Operations/Engineering Manager, Matthews reported that schedule D of the 
2016 Water and Sewer project, replacement of the Force Main along the 
Speedway, will start on June 20th. Matthews noted a second preconstruction 
meeting had been held to go over details of traffic control, tie-ins and public 
notification. Matthews also reported the contractor for the Holly Drive Lift 
Station Replacement project had begun mobilizing onto the site. 

Wastewater Treatment Plant Manager, Bridges reported that the discharge 
report looked very good and that they WWTF is prepping for incoming 
summer hires on June 22nd. 

Legal None. 

Engineering Engineer Delfel reported the contract for the Reservoir No. 4 recoating 
project are in transit and should be returned soon. Delfel also reported that 
a fire pump test by ATS would take place on June 16th. Delfel also reported 
the Reservoir No. 5 painting project is ready for closeout and would be on 
the next meeting for Board consideration. 

Commissioners Commissioner Johnson informed the Board that he would be on vacation 
but this would not impact the upcoming meetings. 

CONCLUDE There being no further business, the President of the Board concluded the 
meeting at 4:08pm. 


